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On Tuesday, January 09, 2024 at approximately 2120 hours, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal
Investigation (BCI) was requested by Sheriff Jeffrey Lawless of the Lawrence County Sheriff’s
Office (LCSO) to conduct an independent investigation of the facts and circumstances
surrounding an officer-involved shooting which occurred in the area of 9714 State Route
93, Pedro, Ohio. BCI Special Agent Chad Holcomb (SA Holcomb) responded to assist, arriving
at approximately 2333 hours. Also responding from the BCI Special Investigations Unit were
Special Agents Matt Collins and Andy Russell. Additionally, the BCI Crime Scene Unit was
requested to process the scene by documenting and collecting pertinent evidence.

The shooting incident involved a subject, Skylar Corbin, and a member of the Lawrence
County Sheriff’s Office. The incident resulted in discharging his firearm and
critically injuring Corbin.

A copy of the request for assistance letter is attached to this investigative report.
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Attachment # 01: BCI request letter
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OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF 
  LAWRENCE COUNTY, OHIO 
 115 SOUTH 5TH STREET 
 IRONTON, OHIO 45638  

  DISPATCH  (740) 532-3525 

JEFFERY S. LAWLESS  CLERKS/CIVIL (740) 532-3106 

            SHERIFF  ADMINISTRATION (740) 533-4373 
 

 

 
 
 
On 01-09-2024, Deputies from the Lawrence County Sheriff's Office, were dispatched to a domestic 
violence call at a residence located at 9694 State Route 93, Pedro. This call ended in an officer involved 
shooting. This letter is to formally request BCI to investigate the incident.  
 
 
                                                             Thank You,  
                                                               Detective Brad Layman.  




